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May 24, 2018


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits the third omnibus supplemental ordinance of the 2017-2018 biennium and includes requests for both operating and Capital Improvement Program (CIP) budgets. Descriptions of specific operating budget items can be found in the narrative table included in this package and includes a variety of direct service and administrative changes, and technical budget adjustments.

The total increase in General Fund expenditures is $9.9 million of which $3.1 million is revenue backed. The total increase in non-General Fund expenditures is $99.0 million, with $32.7 being revenue backed. CIP expenditures include a net increase of $74.7 million.

This ordinance includes several proposed investments to improve the juvenile justice system. Funds are included for the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention to train staff in new techniques to assist youth based on the Public Health model. The ordinance authorizes 15 additional staff at the Youth Services Center to handle auto-declined youth who formerly were housed in adult facilities. The Prosecuting Attorney’s Office receives funding for the Community Empowered Disposition Alternative Resolution (CEDAR) program, which will divert first-time juvenile offenders from the justice system.

This ordinance provides supplemental funding to the Sheriff’s Office to assist with recruiting and background checks, and to improve community outreach. Several staff are added in response to requests from cities that the Sheriff’s Office serves.

This ordinance includes about $16 million of appropriation authority for the Wastewater Treatment Division to support restoration and redundancy work at the West Point Treatment Plant.

Several supplemental appropriations are made for Metro Transit, including $6.4 million to improve the on-time performance of Access.

The omnibus ordinance supports the King County Strategic Plan to “exercise sound financial management and build King County’s long-term fiscal strength.”

Thank you for your consideration of this legislation. If you have questions, please contact Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget, at 206-263-9687.

I certify that funds are available.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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